Minutes
The Royal  Burgh of Kilrenny, Anstruther & Cellardyke Community Council
20th April 2020/ 7:30pm| Meeting called to order by Andy Peddie (Chair) – VIRTUAL MEETING
In Attendance
Daryl Wilson (Secretary), Andy Peddie (Chair), Gillian MacLaren (Vice Chair), Lorna Jones (Treasurer), Ali McLeod, Lindsay McKinstray, Susan Gay, Gail Sorley, Sean Blake, Kelly Scott, Louise McEwan, Alex Hay, Neil Anderson, Cllr Porteous, Cllr Holt and 1 member of the public (F.Napier)
Apologies:  Cllr Docherty
Approval of Minutes
Minutes from March meeting were approved by Kelly and seconded by Gillian
Questions from the Public
No questions were forthcoming, F. Napier keen to learn about the Community and hopes to attend further meetings.
Secretary’s Report
No items to report that will not be covered elsewhere on agenda
Treasurer’s Report
Bank statement end of March:  £66, 585.94, LJ explained to member of public that majority of these funds are held by CC for other local groups, mainly the Multi Use Path Group.  
Paid out:   £19.50 for hall hire and Paid in:  £3133.88 from SFM for Christmas donation and £8.22 interest.
LJ has contacted FVA and Sue Jack is able to independently examine the CC accounts for the year end.  Unfortunately due to lockdown unable to collect Floral tins.
Councillor’s Report
Cllr Holt reported FC recognise the good work undertaken by ENCEPT and CC’s throughout this period and are amazed at the coordinated service in the East Neuk.  Also reported the initiative set up by K Lancaster and F Corps are a hugely worthwhile local initiative to design and manufacture face shields.  This project has successfully helped many front-line staff and has received public financial backing.  Linda has also spent time trying to assist local businesses access the government grants which are administered via Fife Council.
Anti-social neighbour complaints have soared significantly during this period and she continues to work with local police to address this behaviour.  Cllr Holt acknowledged the supportive role the Police have played within our community throughout lockdown to deal with social distancing reports effectively.
Cllr Holt is aware there is a call from the public for Fife Council to re-open the recycling centres, however at this time they will not open as they do not wish to provide the public with a destination that can be classed as an unnecessary journey.  It is hoped when lockdown rules are relaxed the centres can begin to re-open.
Cllr Porteous echoed Cllr Holt’s praise for ENCEPT and work of CC and also that of the wider communities in the East Neuk.  He is keen to encourage business owners to make use of the government schemes available for financial assistance as this crisis will continue to have economic effects for some time yet.  Cllr Porteous and Holt have tried to access information from Fife Health and Social Care Partnership with regard PPE within our local care homes, to date no information has been forthcoming and they remain in the dark regarding the situation within the homes, DW to speak with staff and report to Cllr’s.  
AH asked if residents will receive any refunds for FC staff placed on furlough, eg FC receiving government subsidies whilst Fife residents continue to pay.  Both Cllr’s agreed no refunds would be likely as FC staff who are placed on furlough are ones within revenue generated services eg, Fife Golf, Sports etc.  As no income forthcoming to fund services, staff cannot be paid, hence the furlough option.
GS asked if hey knew of anyone in need of material to make gowns/masks etc – Cllr’s unaware, however KS sae post seeking material for same reason and will find contact details and pass to Gail.
RNLI – Cllr’s keen this matter is kept alive and planning does not slip through whilst we busy dealing with COVID – Andy reported the CC has written to Keith Winter, Head of Assets to voice CC concerns and desire to have a meeting with FC, interested community groups and RNLI to try and find a way forward.  Linda happy this has taken place as she reported FC very clear that any buildings they do not have a use for will ordinarily be sold off/demolished due to financial constraints.  Linda also to follow up CC concerns with email to Keith Winter.  DW reported St Ayles Rowing Club have forwarded proposal to CC for proposed use of the shed, AH reported Masonic Lodge also keen to use building.  AMcL to seek views from Sailing Club re their opinion on future use.  Louise McEwan offered to contact Community Share Scotland to organise a presentation and meeting with all interested parties to try and find way forward for all. 
Linda explained planning committee will not be meeting during this pandemic so whilst planning department continue to work to deadlines, applications that require committee decisions cannot move forward, AP suggested we use this time to write to committee members to voice our objection to proposed demolition.
Cllr Docherty provided DW with telephone numbers in his absence for this minute;
Fife Council Covid-19 Community Helpline Number is 0800 952 0330 Monday -Friday 9-5pm
Fife Council Emergency Housing Issues 03451 550099
COVID-19 / ENCEPT / CC RESPONSE
 
Announcements
Enter Announcements
Next Meeting
Date | time, Location
Motion to adjourn was made at 9:00 p.m. and was passed unanimously.
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